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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to congratulate the South Carolina
Association of Certified Public Accountants (SCACPA) on the occasion of your 100™
Anniversary.

It’s a great day in South Carolina when we can recognize one of our professional organizations
that has reached such a significant milestone! Since 1915, SCACPA has played a leading role in
advancing the accounting profession across our state. I want to thank SCACPA for its dedication
to promoting the highest standards of professional and ethical excellence and providing valuable
resources to help members achieve their goals and continue to deliver the best service possible to
our citizens.

You have certainly accomplished much worth celebrating over the last 100 years, and Michael
and I wish you the best in your efforts going forward. Congratulations again and God bless.

My vegy best,




